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TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the posting of signs at construction sites. 

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends section BC 3301 of the administrative code by adding a new section 3301.9.2.1.

BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

On May 6, 2008, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, chaired by Council Member Erik Martin Dilan, will conduct a hearing on Int. No. 761, A Local Law to amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to the posting of signs at construction sites. Currently, signs must be clearly posted on the perimeter of a construction site for the general public, listing the contact information of the property owner, general contractor as well as the phone number for reporting complaints. However, no signage is required specifically for workers, who are generally more exposed to violations or dangerous conditions on the site.  In addition, workers may not be literate in English and only in other languages. Expanding signage requirements is designed to ameliorate this problem. The Committee expects to hear testimony from representatives of the Department of Buildings, construction industry professionals and members of the general public who are concerned with this topic.

Int. No. 761

Bill section one amends the Building Code by adding section 3301.9.2.1. in relation to the posting of signs at construction sites. The new section would require signs, written in a number of languages including English, Spanish, Chinese, Hebrew, Urdu, Arabic, Polish and Haitian Creole, to be posted in construction sites informing workers of their right to report dangerous conditions or activities taking place on or around the site. The signs must also inform site workers that such calls can be made anonymously and callers will not be asked for their immigration status when filing a complaint. 
Bill section two provides that this law would take effect on July 1, 2008.
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